
Floor Committee #14: Support Services 

Subject: Expression of gratitude 

Reference: Book of Reports and Memorials, p. 71 

Resolution No. 01 

WHEREAS     1) Mr. Todd Poppe has served faithfully as WELS chief financial officer (CFO) for the 

previous 16 years; and 

WHEREAS     2) Mr. Todd Poppe is now retired and no longer WELS CFO, having been replaced by Mr. 

Kyle Egan; therefore be it 

Resolved,         a) that our synod in convention thank the Lord and Mr. Poppe for his years of faithful 

service; and be it finally 

Resolved,         b) that we praise God for the blessings given through Mr. Poppe’s work, and ask the Lord 

to bless Mr. Poppe in his retirement. 

Teacher Benjamin Schramm, chairman 
Pastor Joel Kluender, secretary 
 

ADOPTED 

 


